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From your Commodore, 

By Tom Kovach 

 

From Your Commodore... 

 

Hello GLSBC!!! Finally I think the warmer weather is here!!! It was a brutal winter but at long last the weather 
is getting better.  The club is looking great and everyone's flowers and dock decorations look beautiful!  This is 
part of what makes our club so appealing so keep up the good work everyone! My thanks to Grounds 
Chairman P/C Ralph Pennybacker and his crew for keeping the club looking so attractive as well! 

 

May has been one busy month!  We started out with Launch that went very well (cold but good!) and then 
the following weekend Patty and I attended Detroit Beach Boat Club's Commodore's Ball honoring 
Commodore Jim McDevitt and Lady Linda. DBBC put on a very lovely event and we had a great time. 

The next weekend was our Coast Guard Inspections and Pancake Breakfast.  Hats off once again to R/C Joe 
Bacile and Lady Carol on the tasty breakfast!  That Sunday was our Blessing of the Fleet.  If you haven't 
attended our Blessing you should really try to come next year because it is such a special event that our Fleet 
Captain hosts.  F/C Gary Convery and Lady Jen put on a spectacular day and special appreciation goes out to 
P/C Donna Fickeisen and Gentleman Richard for all the assistance with the entire day! 

 

The following weekend was the GLSBC Annual Poker Run again hosted by F/C Gary Convery and Lady Jen!  I 
can't thank you both enough for all the hard work you did with putting on these back to back 
events!  Congratulations to First Place winner V/C Greg Tackett, 2nd place winner, Russ Skitch and 3rd place 
winner,  Dan Tulik!  It was a fun time had by all and I'm sure all that participated have stories of the fun they 
shared while traveling to each club/location to pick up their cards! 

 

As I write this, Memorial Day has already passed and we are looking at our Shake Down Cruise to Silver Shores 
next.  I will report on that next month and I hope you are all ready for a enjoyable and "sunny" 
summer!!!  Ready or not here it comes!!! 

 

See you around the club! 

 

Commodore Tom Kovach  

313-670-1582 

Great Lakes Steel Boat Club  June 2014  

Channel Marker  
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A Message from your Vice Commodore / Dock Chairman,   

 
By Greg Tackett 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
It’s boating season again, Woo Hoo!!! 
 
I hope everybody’s boat is running ok as we sure didn’t have much time to get our  boats ready once the snow 
melted this year. Even though we didn’t have much time before the boats went in, we still have  to do the 
maintenance on our docks. The weed’s in front of your dock is the well holder’s responsibility. Be sure to get 
down to the club and pull (or spray) the weeds in front of your dock. A lot of hard work has been done around 
the club so let’s all do our part in keeping the club looking good. Having said all that, I thought everyone did a 
great job on launch weekend. A lot  of work was done in a safe and effective manner. Great Job !!!!! 
 
I thought our annual Blessing Of The Fleet went very well this year. I really liked  the pictures on the Pilot 
House. Good Job Gary and Crew!!! The “Poker Run” was very nice as well. I guess it is easy for me to say that 
as I was the big winner, better luck next year guys!!! 
 
The next event is the shakedown cruise. I can’t make it for the whole weekend but Julie and I will stop by for a 
cocktail or two. Have a good time anyway.  
 
Good Bye for now, see you around the club. 
 
Greg Tackett 
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The Michigan Department of Environmental Quality (MDEQ) has announced a public comment period, as re-

quired by state and federal regulations, on its proposed denial of the PTI application.  The public comment peri-

od is to solicit written comments prior to making a final decision on the permit application.  Written comments 

received during the comment period will be considered in the final permit decision.  Please mail comments by 

June 25, 2014, to Ms. Mary Ann Dolehanty, Permit Section Supervisor, MDEQ, Air Quality Division, P..O. Box 

30260, Lansing Michigan, 48909-7760.  Comments may also be submitted from the webpage http://

www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/cwerp.shtml 

On June 25, 2014, a public hearing will be held starting at 6:00 PM in the Auditorium at the River Rouge High 

School, 1460 West Coolidge Highway, River Rouge, Michigan.  The purpose of the public hearing will be to take 

formal testimony on the record on the proposed denial. 

After resolving any issues raised during the public comment period and the hearing, a final decision will be 

made on the permit application. 

The “Notice of Air Pollution Comment Period and Public Hearing” and the “Fact Sheet” regarding our analysis 

of this proposed project are available at http://www.deq.state.mi.us/aps/cwerp.shtml or you may find a copy 

at the club. 
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A Message from your Fleet Captain,  
 

By Gary Convery, 

Summer is finally here and just in time. We had a beautiful day for our blessing of 
the fleet ,raising of the flags and memorial service. Thanks to all the members who brought food for are spe-
cial occasion and a big thanks to p/c Donna fickison and her mate Richard for all the help they gave Jennifer 
and I. They are the behind the seen people who really made our job a whole lot easier. Also I can't forget Fr. 
Stan Fraser who told me he was up all night the night before praying for good weather. It  must have worked 
because the weather was perfect.  (hey Fr. Stan if you could talk to the man above about the rest of the sum-
mer that would be great!) If summer is any indication of the weather we had had the blessing I'm already off 
to a good start. Our next event was our annual poker run weekend.  Once again the weather was terrific. First 
place went to Vice Commodore Greg Tacket,  second place was Russ Skitch and third place went to Dan Tu-
lick. We had a total of 61people participate for the weekend and by all accounts everybody had a great time. 
Next up is our shakedown cruise to Silver Shores marina. I'll be reporting on that next month.   

Gary Convery   
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A Message from your Rear Commodore,  
 

By Joe Bacile, 

The pancake breakfast was very nice.Carol and I would like to thank all of the people that helped in the kitchen 
and served the delicious food. Our boat was inspected and blessed and is still floating today, Wednesday, after 
all of the rain.  

We always enjoy the ceremony at the blessing and the good food and company afterward. 

 

Last Friday we went on the poker run and again  were over served. Poker runs are a lot of fun! 

 

This coming Friday will be our shakedown cruise to Silver Shores and it looks like a fun weekend. 

 

Family Day is right around the corner and there will be signup sheets in the club house. Please try and help out 
for a few hours. Any help is really appreciated. The theme is Duct Tape so try and use some tape in a way that 
will get a few laughs. 

 

So long for now and see you this weekend. 

 

R/C Joe 



 

4 

Commodore      Tom Kovach    pipefitter@ameritech.net 
                               H  734-284-7471  C  313-670-1582 
Vice                     Greg Tackett greg@nimmi.com 
                              H 313-274-0741    C  313-790-8218 
Rear   Joe Bacile  jbacile@sbcglobal.net 
    248-249-1916 
Treasurer              P/C Dr John Armatis jaarmatis@yahoo.com 
                              H 734-285-2238    W 734-284-6700 
Secretary            Ray Stewart H 734-282-2199 
Director  Randy Pearce randydpearce@yahoo.com  
Health & Safety           Chuck Kato H 313-520-1523 
Historian           Mike Baird  mikebaird41@yahoo.com 
                               H  313-295-1242 M  313-749-2470 
Fleet Captain     Gary Convery sbc9703@yahoo.com 
                             C 313 999 6791 
 

Publishers    Dan & Kim Goodfellow GLSBCNEWS@gmail.com 
    Dan 734-748-8888 
    Kim 734-748-9698 
Grounds    P/C Ralph Pennybacker 
Assistant Grounds    Rich Curylo 
Assistant Grounds    Gary Convery 
Maintenance Work Program  Ray Stewart 
Quartermaster    Kevin Stone 
Entertainment    Joe Bacile 
By-Laws     Rick Kasza 
Education & Safety    Chuck Kato 
Membership    Ray Stewart 
New Member    Gary Convery 
New Member Assistant  Randy Pearce 
Dock Chairman   Greg Tackett 

2014 Board of Directors and Flag Officers 
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5/30, 5/31 & 6/1 Shakedown Rendezvous - Silver 

6/6, 6/7 & 6/8 OOTI 

6/13, 6/14 & 6/15 Rendezvous - Holiday Harbor 

6/25 Public Hearing over Pet Coke storage 

7/3, 7/4, 7/5, 7/6 Rendezvous - Keanes Marina (Sunday 

7/19 Family Day - Duck Tape 

7/25, 7/26 & 7/27 Rendezvous - MacRay Harbor  

8/2 Commodores Cocktail Reception 

8/9 Progressive Party @ 4pm 

8/23 Steak Roast 

8/29, 8/30, 8/31 & 9/1 Rendezvous - Holiday Harbor 

9/6 Blue Gavel - Zukins Ribs 

9/20 & 9/21  OOTI Jet Express 

10/4 & 10/5 Haul Out Weekend 

12/6 Annual Meeting 

June Birthdays 

2 Richard Fickeisen 

3 Scott Dougherty 

4      Bernard Owens 

4 Gene Majtyka 

7     Dan Martyka 

10 Mary Alderman 

17 Tom Lyon 

18 Gary Devoe 

25 Pat Fisher 

27 Luann Lyon 

June Anniversaries 

11 John & Shirley Flaggs 

20 Bob & Sue Myal 

24 Pete & Ashlee Spanitz 

26 Elbert & Latrece Gleeton 

27  Danny & Linda Murphy 

Baby seal walks into a 

bar. 

 

Bartender asks "What'll 

you have?"  

 

Seal replies "Anything 

but the Canadian Club"  

“Appreciation Social” @ Park Haven 

Saturday June 21, 2014 

Food & Drinks 6 PM—Consumed 

Music—7 PM—??  
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